
WESTAMPTON TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING
6:00 PM Closed Session     7:00 PM Regular Meeting

December 5, 2016
The closed session meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM; all Committee members were present, Mr. Lopez was absent.  Resolution 12-5-16 was adopted to go into closed session to discuss contracts, personnel, meeting dates and Board vacancies.
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM by Mayor Daniels.  Requirements of the Sunshine Law were read. This meeting was advertised in the Burlington County Times on January 14, 2016.  The flag was saluted. There was a moment of silence in memoriam of Jesse Rogers, father of Police Lt. Roger Rogers.
Proclamation – Olive Grovatt.  Mayor Daniels read the proclamation aloud in celebration of her 100 year birthday.  She wasn’t able to make it to the meeting this evening.  He thanked Janet Curran for the part she played in honoring Ms. Grovatt.

Scheduled Appointments

7 PM – Mayor Daniels swore in two new Police Officers:  Mikki Gable & Kody Johnston

The Committee congratulated both new Officers.  A ten minute break was taken for refreshments.

Roll Call:




Committeewoman Chang

Present


Committeeman Lopez


Absent  




            Committeewoman Smith-Hartman
Present


Committeewoman Teleisa

Present


Mayor Daniels



Present

Al Marmero, Solicitor, was present.

Maria Carrington, Administrator and Marion Karp, Clerk were both present.
Proclamation – Caitlin Detreville was being honored for winning the National All American Miss Pageant.  She is a long time Westampton resident and recently graduated RVRHS.  

Approve 12/5/16 Agenda – motion to approve made by Ms. Teleisa; seconded by Ms. Chang.  All voted yes.
Closed Session Minutes of 11/21/16 – motion to approve by Ms. Chang; seconded by Ms. Smith-Hartman.  All voted yes.
Regular Meeting Minutes of 11/21/16 – motion to approve by Ms. Chang; seconded by Ms. Smith-Hartman.  All voted yes.
Public Comments on Agenda Items
Mr. Detreville asked how many new officers were sworn in.
New Business
NJLM – Training for Elected Officials – 1/28/17, Mount Laurel, NJ.  
Proclamation – Kingdom Church.  
Proclamation – Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over 2016 Year End Holiday Crackdown
Resolutions

115-16  Payment of Vouchers – motion to approve made by Smith-Hartman; seconded by Ms. Teleisa.  Ms. Smith-Hartman, Ms. Teleisa and Mayor Daniels voted yes; Ms. Chang voted no.
116-16  Verizon Wireless – motion to table made by Ms. Teleisa; seconded by Ms. Smith-Hartman.  All voted yes.  Ms. Teleisa would like to check and see if the coverage limits could be increased to $1,000.000. Administrator Carrington would look into this.
117-16  Hire Police Officer Kody Johnston – motion to approve made by Ms. Teleisa; seconded by Ms. Smith-Hartman.  All voted yes.  
118-16  Hire Police Officer Mikki Gable – motion to approve made by Ms. Teleisa; seconded by Ms. Smith-Hartman.  All voted yes.
119-16  In Support of Fair Housing Act Bills – motion to table made by Ms. Chang; seconded by Ms. Smith-Hartman.  All voted yes.  
120-16  Animal Control Services Agreement for 2017 – motion to appoint NJ Animal Control made by Ms. Chang; seconded by Ms. Teleisa.  All voted yes.
121-16  Authorize Signers for Investment Accounts with ABCO – motion to approve made by Ms. Teleisa; seconded by Ms. Smith-Hartman.  All voted yes. 
122-16  Water Quality Management Plan Amendment – motion to approve made by Ms. Chang; seconded by Ms. Teleisa.  All voted yes.
123-16  Authorize Execution of Second Amendment to the Redeveloper Agreement with Westampton LIHTC, LLC – motion to approve made by Ms. Smith-Hartman; seconded by Ms. Teleisa.  All voted yes.
124-16  In Support of Senate Bill S-981, Amending the NJ Electronic Waste Management Act – motion to approve made by Ms. Chang; seconded by Ms. Teleisa.  All voted yes.
Ordinances
23-2016  Salary Ordinance for Administrative and Public Works Employees (second reading) – motion to approve by Ms. Teleisa; seconded by Ms. Smith-Hartman.  This was opened to the public for comment; no comment was made and the meeting was closed.  All voted yes.  
24-2016  Amend Chapter 128, Fire Prevention (second reading) – motion to approve by Ms. Teleisa; seconded by Mr. Lopez.  This was opened to the public for comment; no comment was made and the meeting was closed.   All voted yes.  Ms. Teleisa said thanks for amending the language on liability and bodily injury.
25-2016  Amend Chapter 128, Fire Prevention (second reading) – motion to approve by Ms. Smith-Hartman; seconded by Ms. Teleisa.  This was opened to the public for comment; no comment was made and the meeting was closed.  All voted yes.
26-2016  Amend Chapter 250, Signs (second reading) - motion to approve by Ms. Teleisa; seconded by Ms. Smith-Hartman.  This was opened to the public for comment; no comment was made and the meeting was closed.  All voted yes.  Ms. Chang asked if this includes billboards; it does not.  
Correspondence
Letter of thanks – from Judge Richard Andronici on his appointment as Westampton Municipal Court Judge
Letter of thanks – from Westampton Township Public Schools for the Committee’s donation of funds to purchase Chromebooks for the students
Dates to Remember
December 10th – Westampton Recreation’s Annual Breakfast with Santa, WMS, 9 AM to 11 AM
December 14th – Senior Citizen’s Holiday Dinner, WMS, 6 PM
December 17th – EMS Annual Santa Around Town – starts at 10:30/11 AM. Details of their route will be forthcoming.  There will be updates posted on their Facebook page.
December 7th – Pearl Harbor Day, 75 year anniversary
Open to Public Comment
Vernita Jones – asked what the Willows at Westampton project was; it is the Ingerman project.  
Rob Kelly – is one of the parents in support of the Friends Academy.  He has learned that Wednesday is the LDB meeting where a church is coming in to purchase the school.  He would much rather it continue as the Friends School or at least a school.  

Janet Curran – many Townships receive grants; what are the plans for the $23,000 we received.  Administrator Carrington explained it is not a grant; it is a return from the JIF which will go towards our 2017 premium.  
Comments from Department Heads and Professionals
Vince Knott – congratulations to the two new police officers
Police Chief Joe Otto – thanked The Committee for their support with promoting the two new officers; he looks forward to working with them; congratulations to Caitlin Detreville.  He was looking forward to meeting Mrs. Grovatt tonight.

Emergency Management Coordinator Daryl Caulfield – hurricane season is now over as of November 30th.  Be vigilant as we enter into the winter storm season and remember to stock up on necessary provisions.  

Administrator Maria Carrington – congrats to the two new officers; hopefully she can meet with Mrs. Grovatt his week.

Ms. Smith-Hartman – had the opportunity to meet Roger Rogers’ family; what a great family.  She met Judge Andronici as well; he was humbled and very happy to return to Westampton.
Ms. Teleisa – tonight was a heartfelt, warm meeting; Mrs. Grovatt celebrating her 100 year birthday, the wonderful things accomplished by Caitlin Detreville; the two new officers that were hired.  She mentioned the last meeting where 3 EMTs were promoted and 2 officers were promoted and thanked the EMS, Police and Fire Police for all they do, they put their lives at risk every day.  They are the epitome of their professions and it’s wonderful to see new young people coming in.

Ms. Chang – congratulations to Caitlin Detreville on her win as National American Miss; it entailed much hard work.  Congratulations to the two new officers; and a special congratulations goes out to Kody Johnston since she has known him since he was 7 years old.  She attended the Burlington County Bar Foundation’s 26th Annual Children’s Holiday Party held at BCIT in Westampton; they bring in children that would have nothing or little at Christmas time.  They all receive breakfast and an age appropriate gift; there were about 150 needy children in attendance; she is proud of this event.  

Mayor Daniels – echoes everyone’s statements this evening.  He was on scene at a fire recently; it impressed him that the crew said they have 30 seconds to make a difference; then everyone had to get out.  He was never happier when he saw them walk out; he is reminded of what our first responders do.  Tonight we had the opportunity to lift up and celebrate the life of someone who reached 100 years of age, Ms. Olive Grovatt; and we celebrated the accomplishments of Caitlin Detreville.  He is happy that the Burlington County Bar Association reached out to needy members of the community.  Kingdom Church will be doing an event on Saturday from noon to 2 PM; www.kcnj.org is the website; they will be donating gifts to needy children.  
There were no further comments and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Marion Karp, Municipal Clerk
